

COUNTRY CLUB HILLS
CIVIC ASSOCIATION

FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA DECEMBER 21, 1965

President's Message

by Logan Hysmith

The Executive Committee (Officers and Section Representatives) met on November 23, to perfect the organization, appoint committees and make plans for the ensuing year. The following Committee Chairmen were selected:

Program - Harvey Miller Auditing - John Garwell Publicity - Betty Coakley

The President requested the Section Representatives to submit names of prospective Committee members to head the following committees:

Public Relations Entertainment Beautification Hospitality Special Projects Public Matters

It is hoped we will have one member of each committee from each section.

The January meeting will not be held on the regularly scheduled date, but later in the month on a date to be announced. Vice-President Harvey Miller, Program Chairman, promises an interesting program.

MALL PLAN FOR DOWNTOWN AREA

As we go to press announcement has been made of prospective action by the City Council on the proposed Mall Plan. A meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 21 at the City Hall. The Executive Committee, as representatives of the Association, advised the City Council in November, they favored a study of the feasibility of the plan, a traffic survey, etc. as were nearly all groups and citizens who appeared. Some concern was expressed over taking action that would prejudice funds allocated by the State for the widening of Route 236.

The proposed plan would provide a by-pass of the Downtown area with the west-bound traffic being routed across a part of the parking lot of the University Shopping area and along North Street past the Post Office, to rejoin the present route, a short distance west of the Courthouse, in the vicinity of the Courthouse parking lot.

The traffic east-bound would be routed around the Courthouse to the South and rejoin the present route near the University Shopping Center. The plan envisions the present street to be closed to (next column) vehicles with a Mall in the center. The old Erps Ordinary, the Ford Building and other historic sites would be adequately marked. It is anticipated the other buildings in the area would be modernized or rebuilt, office buildings, ahops, etc., established along the historical architectural lines comparable with the Courthouse and Bank buildings.

It is our information that the State Highway officials, while not opposed to the plan possibly feel that it is too late to make this change in the routing

of 236.

WANTED

SOMEONE TO SPONSOR AND WORK WITH THE YOUTH IN A JUNIOR CIVIC ASSOCIATION.

Upholstery Course Offered

Persons in Fairfax interested in enrolling in an upholstery adult education course to be held two nights weekly starting January 3rd at Marshall High School may register weekdays from 9 a.m. through 4 p.m. at Fairfax County Schools' administrative office in Fairfax.

One class will be held Monday and Wednesday nights, another on Tuesday and Thursday nights, both from 7 to 10 p.m. Tuition for the course is \$20.

George Layne, Fairfax County Schools' Coordinator of Adult Education, may be contacted at 273-6500 for more information.

FOUND A green triangular pocketbook Contents may be of particular value to someone. 273-0215

DID YOU KNOW THAT -

- The lovely singing of Christmas carols in our neighborhood last friday evening was the work of local members of the Cub Scouts, Junior Girl Scouts and Brownie Scouts.
- The beautiful decorations placed on our entrance signs were done by the members of the Country Hills
 Garden Club.

Change In Pool Cost

In our last issue of QUIDNUNC we announced that the cost of a pool membership had increased to \$350, by decision of the member-

More recently we have been advised that at the annual meeting the board had presented an amendment which was accepted only in part by the membership. (A part of the amendment accepted was the increase.) Since this defeated the purpose of their originally proposed amendment, the board mailed a new proposed amendment to the membership, returning to the original wording, which returned cost to original status.

A 30 day petitioning period was not acted upon by any of the members, so the board's action stands.

Directory Changes

Our president, Logan Hysmith, has received numerous phone calls from people wanting corrections and additions made to the DIRECTORY Would you make the following

changes in your copies.
CORRECTIONS -P.32 - Miller, Peggy
Pg. 32 - Miller, Peggy, 273-7529
Pg. 57 - Wilson, Samuel should be Wilson, Sam

ADDITIONS -

Baby Sitters Cardin, Katy (14 yrs.) 273-0270 Weekends, 12:00, other, 10:30

Marjie Wilson, 273-7480, Dil paintings and water colors by commission.

Listings

Kanwit, Edmond L.

4124

Due to an error by the City in

assigning house

numbers, all

houses on the 3500 block of Country Hill

Drive on the map should be

9909 Broadview

(Edmond and Julia) ALSO -

The following section is to be attached over the CCH OFFICERS section of page 5. cut here

CCH OFFICERS

Logan Hysmith 273-1083 President 273-7529 Vice-Pres. Harvey Miller 273-4916 Roy Perkins Treasurer 591-4706 Louise McConnell Rec. Secy. 273-0886 Corr. Secy. Bob Miller "wuidnunc" Ed. Betty Coakley Bob Miller 273-0215

WE WILL BE

3400.

HAPPY TO IN-

CLUDE ANY

FURTHER ADDI-

TIONS AND

CORRECTIONS.

CALL 273-0215

cut here

The following section is to be attached over page 6.

cut here

AREA REPRESENTATIVES AND BLOCK CAPTAINS (Cont.)

4378 Delores Walker Area VI Doris Schroff 5838 Mary Ellen Charsky 5683 3052 Katie McCaughy Barbara Bennett 4964 4386 Wanda Reynolds

> cut here

THE BOARD OF THE COUNTRY CLUB HILLS

CIVIC ASSOCIATION

WISHES YOU A

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR



CCHHouse Decorations Judging After dark December 23rd, 24th, 25th Prizes \$25, \$15 Judges-Residents across